 KINGSCOTE PARISH COUNCIL MINUTES OF THE MEETING

HELD ON 13th JULY 2016 AT THE HUNTERS HALL

Present:  Graham Nichols (Chairman), Richard Gale (Vice Chairman), Sebastian Cooper, 

Ben Bennett and Anna Davison (Clerk).


Apologies:


Parishioners: 
Harry Tubbs, Tony Wooldridge, Beth Calland.
1. 
Minutes of the last meeting:



The minutes of the last meeting 19th April 2016 were read, and signed as true and accurate. 
2. Matters Arising: As per agenda
3. Clerk’s/ Chairman’s Update:

Highways: Hazlecote Lane has had some filling of potholes, but it is not considered a long term solution. Pressure to be kept up for more substantial resurfacing.  Recent weather has resulted in flooding at the Hunters Hall again, work has been carried out to clear the drains, but it will need to be monitored. Clerk is still waiting feedback re spelling of Scrubbetts on signage in Bagpath following recent road congestion.

The website historically run, managed and financed by Alice Cooper is now paid for by Kingscote Parish Council. The Parish Council would like to thank Alice for initiating the website on behalf of the community; Alice has now been repaid for all her costs. KPC are very grateful to Alice for agreeing to continue editing the site. The Clerk will have access to the site to update the Parish Council page. Hand over is in progress.

Following several failed attempts to find a volunteer to varnish the Kingscote Parish notice board, Ben Bennett has very kindly offered to do it.

The second First Aid course will go ahead; there will not be a subsidy from KPC. 











ACTION: CLERK
Broad band provision to Kingscote and surrounds is seen by KPC to be the top priority. A willing and capable subcommittee of Jon Bowers, Alice Cooper and Bella Lucy are looking in to Fastershire and other potential providers. The difficulty seems to be that although improvements are being made nationwide our area is off the list for any improvements in an acceptable time frame. If there is no significant improvement Jim Parsons is to be invited to the next meeting to give an update.
4. The Co-opting decision: 
As notified to the public, tonight’s meeting will give those wishing to stand for Councillor the opportunity to add any further comments to their applications, followed by a public vote. John Newman and Jon Bowers were unable to attend tonight’s meeting. The remaining candidates requested that the vote be carried out in their absence. It was decided that the vote be conducted at the end of the meeting to allow those candidates present to stay and listen to the meeting. 

5. Finance:
Balance at 10th June 2016 was £5,866.81. 
6. Highways:
There have been two very serious accidents at the junction off the A4135 near Ashel Cottages. The Clerk is to make enquires with Gloucestershire Police and Highways to see what measures can be taken to make the junction safer.












ACTION: CLERK

Highways are to be contacted to thank Amey for the high quality of grass cutting in the Parish this season. There have been no complaints and the work has been done to a high standard. 










ACTION: CLERK
7. 
Planning:

The following planning decisions were noted:
Landscaping at Lasborough Park - permitted

Scrubbetts Farm ‘compliance with condition’ – permitted

Ashcroft Farm change of use of land to equestrian - permitted

5 Windmill Cottages erection of first floor extension – permitted

Hazlecote Farm grain dryer shed - permitted

8. Correspondence:

Mike Challis has expressed concern re the co-opting process, and website management.
Brian McTear has been in contact concerned with traffic congestion in Kingscote following a Matara function

9. 
AOB: The Co-opting Vote

At this point all Parishioners chose to leave. The Parish Councillors were given voting slips with the names of the potential candidates. Votes were collected by the Clerk. Jon Bowers was the clear winner. K.P.C would like to thank all the applicants for their enthusiasm and hope to hear from them again when the next vacancy arises. 

10.  Next meeting:
The next meeting is to be held on Tuesday 1st November. 2016

The meeting was closed at 9.00pm

